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Contact us: Tel – 0207 253 8144 

Email – admin@moreland.islington.sch.uk  Website – www.moreland-islington.co.uk 

Moreland Primary School 
Reaching higher than I dreamed, becoming the person that I want to be, 

doing the best I can for the world and for me.

 
 

 

7th July 2017 
Final executive head teacher news for 2017 

Year Book: 

You will soon receive the Year Book for 2016-17. This is the third year we have produced a Year Book- it is lovely for you 

to keep. I am sure children and families will look at these Year Books in years to come and remember happy days in 

Moreland.  The book is a celebration of another fabulous year. Every class has a section and every child we are permitted 

to photograph is represented. We include just some of the events that have happened in the course of the year.  Sincere 

thanks for the publication of the Year Book goes to Mr Quinton. We owe a great deal of appreciation to Slaughter and 

May Law firm for publishing the Year Books for us free of charge again this year!   

School reports and end of year results:  

I ask that you please collect your child’s report on the 13th or on Monday 18th when there will be a drop-in parent’s 

evening. If you need a longer conversation then you are welcome to arrange a separate appointment. Parents of Y2 and Y6 

will be told how their children got on in their end of key stage tests. In year 2 every child has what is called a raw score 

which is compared to a scaled score from which we can see if children have achieved the expected standard in each test 

or not. Teachers are allowed to use their own judgement of whether they think children have achieved the standard and 

use evidence from children’s books. 

In year 6 there is also a scaled score. 100 is the expected standard for each test. If a child achieves 100 or 100+ they 

are considered to be working at or above the expected standard.  Above is also known a ‘greater depth’. The highest 

possible scale is 120, the lowest is 80. The year 6 reading, maths and SPAG (spelling, punctuation and grammar) papers 

have all been externally marked by teachers from schools across the country, consultants and university students. The 

children have produced at least 6 pieces of writing which we are allowed to assess ourselves. Teachers in both year 6 and 

year 2 have been moderating (checking) papers and comparing children’s work with other Islington schools all year. A few 

teachers in Moreland and St Luke’s have been trained as moderators by the local authority so we feel very secure in our 

judgements of how well children have achieved. We have not been told by the DFE (Department for Education) how 

progress between end of reception, Y2 and Y6 will be calculated yet- we will be told in September. The important thing is 

that children in year 6 are leaving Moreland with the skills and knowledge they need for secondary school. They have 

received an excellent broad and balanced education and more because we actively prepare children for life and their 

futures giving them hope, aspirations and confidence in themselves- a good, solid foundation for secondary school with an 

eye to their possible futures as adults.  

Parents of Y1 will also be told the results of the phonics test. Parents of other years- 3, 4 and 5 will not receive any 

levels because there are no levels in the new curriculum and no standardised tests. The National Curriculum has high 

expectations of what all children need to learn and we have assessed and tested children against these. We use a system 

called Target Tracker to track children’s progress and attainment. You will be able to see on your child’s report how he/ 

she is doing in broad terms compared to children in their class. 
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Reflection for 2016/17 school year:  

We have had another busy year here at Moreland. I am very grateful to Miss Young, Mr Quinton, Catherine Lawrence,  

Catherine Bradley and the staff team for all that they do every day. We strive for children to make good progress 

within a happy school. We have a happy staff team which means that the children are happy in their school- happy to 

work hard and we do have a hard work ethic. And so another school year has almost past. Year 6 class will be moving on 

to secondary school. They have been a great year 6 class and I wish them every success and happiness in their new 

schools.  

I have had another busy year in St Luke’s as well as in Moreland.  Hard work is very much on the agenda in this school too 

and the children there are also making great progress.  

End of Year Results 2016/17- very good news! 

Phonics Screening  Year 1 – June 2017 Year 2 retake – June 2017 

Results 76% 3/4 = 75% 

Total = 97% 

 

*Year 2 – At Standard 2017 Results Islington 2016 National (2016) 

Reading 83% 75% 74% 

Writing 83% 68% 65% 

Maths 87% 73% 73% 

 

*Year 2 – Greater 

Depth 

2017 Results Islington 2016 National (2016) 

Reading 23% 23.9% 23.6% 

Writing 13% 14.9% 13.3% 

Maths 20% 20.9% 17.8% 

 

Y6 – At standard 2017 

SATs results 

2017 Teacher 

Assessments 

Islington 2016 National (2017) 

Reading 92% 85% 66.6% 71% 

Writing 85% 85% 79.4% 76% 

Maths 92% 85% 73.9% 75% 

SPAG 92% N/A 76.1% 77% 

RWM 85% N/A 56.7% 61% 

Y6 greater depth results will follow once we are told how these are measured. 
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Staffing September 2017: 

There will be a few changes in staffing in September. Miss Young is leaving us unfortunately to become a head teacher 

of a school out of London. She has been an absolutely amazing head of school and I am very grateful to her for her hard 

work and dedication to Moreland. It was not an easy decision for her to make but the school is closer to home. Mr 

Quinton will be our new head of school. I am sure he will do a fine job. Miss Husbands is also sadly leaving us to be head 

of school also outside of London. As with Miss Young, Miss Husbands will be greatly missed. Fiona Horigan- head of the 

Children’s Centre is also leaving. Fiona has been a tower of strength in the Children’s Centre and has certainly left her 

mark. Some of our best staff often get promoted fortunately for them, unfortunately for us. Miss Walker will be 

teaching Y6 at St Luke’s for a year to share her wonderful expertise.  Sometimes staff do work across both schools 

which is one of the benefits of being in a federation. Miss Walker will be working closely with Miss Kimyani. Mr Quinton 

is actually from St Luke’s. Miss Kimyani will take her current year 5 class up to year 6 and I know that she will do a 

fantastic job. Sam- nursery nurse is also leaving to have her baby!  I will make sure she comes back! And Miss Walker! 

Catherine Lawrence has been promoted and will be deputy head- I am sure she will do very well.  

New staff to welcome are Meral Karakas an experienced teacher who will be teaching year 5. Welcome Blanca our new 

experienced nursery teacher who will cover Emma’s maternity leave. Emma will not be going until October but Blanca is 

starting early so the children have consistency. Emma will support learning in early years and other classes.  

Here are staffing arrangements for September: 

Year Group  

 

Teacher Teaching Assistants / support 

staff to be confirmed 

Year Six  Miss Kimyani Sue 

Year Five Miss Karakas Briony 

Year Four  Miss Amissah Karen 

Year Three Ms Umeh Homaira and Nicky 

Year Two Miss Mitchell Homaira and Nicky 

Year One Ms Murtagh Denise and Chelsea 

Year Reception 1 Ruth Saira and Gladys 

Year Reception 2 Megan Tina and  Rahima 

Year Nursery 1  Blanca  Susan 

Year Nursery 2  Mohammed  Gwen  

Two Year Olds Shereen Layla, Aklima, Victoria, Roxanne 

Babies Bobby Emma, Imrana, 

‘The voice of the child’- the top level: 

I am really looking forward to sharing this strategy with you in September. It is centred on children, their world and how 

they see and perceive life and learning from 0 to year 6. It is about aiming high and rising to challenge and will build 

beautifully on what we already do as we prepare children for life. Year 6 will all be leading role models. We recently had 

head boy and head girl elections and I am delighted to tell you that our new head boy will be Erjon. Erjon will be very well 

supported by his deputy head boy Sulayman. Our new head girl will be Aya who will also be well support by deputy head 

girl Ahlam.  
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I would like to thank all these children as well as other children in year 5 who were not successfully elected for 

producing such thoughtful manifestos- it was a challenging election! Thank you also to our current head boy and girl Leo 

and Emilia for doing such a splendid job this year as well as all the children on school council.  

 

Our new building and vast outside playgrounds and areas: 

We are really enjoying the massive space we have outside. Even though we sold the top pitch and half of the early year’s 

playground we have not lost out. We will be putting more equipment and more structure into the playgrounds next year 

once I know if applications for funding have been successful.  The official opening of our new school will be in September 

and a VIP will be performing this task. I will let you know details as soon as they are confirmed.  We will certainly have a 

lovely ceremony. The City of London Academy move into 4 classrooms on the top floor in September. They will have use 

of smaller rooms there and the top roof playground, the hall for PE once a week and for one assembly. Their opening and 

closing times are different to ours so both schools will operate separately and independently. We are receiving a very 

substantial rent from them which we will talk to you about in the new year as together we decide what to spend it on- top 

priority being that the children fully benefit! The future is extremely bright for the children of Moreland- our 

Morelanders! 

Big thank you: 

We raised £213 for Grenfell and £239 for Great Ormond Street Children’s Hospital which is absolutely amazing- thank 

you so much. 

Thank you for all your support with your children’s learning. Everything that you do with your child at home makes 

a difference.  I hope to see you all at events in the next few weeks. The new term starts on Wednesday 6th 

September- have a lovely summer.  

Ann Dwulit 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

JUNE   

POWER OF THE LETTER 

 
    

HEADTEACHERS 

AWARD

 
 

STAR OF THE WEEK 

 

NURSERY ς WILLOW 
NURSERY - LILAC 

  Amaan, Ayah , Ruqaya, 
Mert D 
Salma, Melvina, Juweriyah, 
Shahinaz 

RECEPTION ς BEECH 
 
 
RECEPTION ς PEAR 

Evie Evie Louise, Abdullah, Jessie, 
Myah  
 
Su, Lois, Chase, Aras 

YEAR 1 Armaan Suleyman Aleena, Emircan, Azra, 
Suleyman 

YEAR 2 Summayah Ezel Yann-Loic, Emman, Paul, 
Suhayb 

YEAR 3 Habeebah Khadijah, Tayah Joel, Scarlet, Devran, 
Shadiya 

YEAR 4  Alvaro Adeelah, Sydney, Arbri, 
Zanaiya 

YEAR 5  Deeqa Shada, Fajer, Shemar, Judy 

YEAR 6  Rawan Nevrus, Corey, Taha 
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Monthly Prize Draw 

If your child’s attendance is above 97% 

They will be entered into a prize draw. 

This will take place the first Friday of the 

month.  

They could win a voucher to spend in a 

High St. store. 
 

 

 

 Dear parents/carers, 

Please make sure your child attends school every day. See below the attendance figures we ask 

parents to aim for, if you have any problems regarding attendance or punctuality please come and see 

me. Please remember the school does not authorise any leave in term time. All holidays should be 

taken in the school holidays. Have a safe and happy holiday. 

Please try and come along to the Attendance and Punctuality assembly on Thursday 20th July at 

9.15am 

Mo Akinde - Attendance Officer 

The attendance figures below are Government guidelines that we have to follow: 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

  

     

    

   Attendance for June 2017 

               

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   

 
                                                                                            
 

CLASS ATTENDANCE  

Rec - Pear 

Rec -Beech 

93% 

94% 

 

Year 1 96% 
 

Year 2 95%  

Year 3 96% 
 

Year 4 95%  

Year 5 93%  

Year 6 94%  

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON WHAT IS 

HAPPENING IN OUR SCHOOL OR TO VIEW 

OTHER NEWSLETTERS.  

PLEASE VISIT OUR NEW WEBSITE 

www.moreland-islington.co.uk 

 

VERY GOOD 

97-98% 

    Satisfactory 96%     Unsatisfactory 95% and below 

PUNCTUALITY FOR JUNE  

Well done to Reception class Pear 

and Year 4 

5 lates this month. 

  

OUTSTANDING 

   99-100% 

Disclaimer - Any advertisements that are on this 

newsletter are independent of the school and therefore 

we do not accept responsibility for any description, 

services or goods. 
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We have quite a few lost sweatshirts 

 in the school office. If your child has 

 a missing sweatshirt, bag or jacket 

 please come and have a look. 

  

Please make sure your child’s name is on all their 

belongings.   

THANK YOU 
Thank you to everyone that donated to the Grenfell 
Tower tragedy we managed to raise £213.00. This 
will be passed on to the appeal. 
  
 
We also raised £239.00 selling cakes made for our 
Bake off competition. This money will be given to 
Great Ormond Street Hospital. 
A big thank you to everyone that donated! 

 
 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM - ORDERING ONLINE  

If you would like to order school uniform online this 

is the website: www.brigadeuniformdirect.uk.com.   

Once you are onto the home page, click on the 

‘parents order here’ button.  When you have been 

taken to the parent’s direct page select Moreland 

from the drop down menu. CLICK ‘CONTINUE’ 

which will take you into the schools ordering page.  

 For any Parent Direct enquiries, email Customer 

Services team at: parenthelp@brigade.uk.com 

 

Please make sure your child wears the correct 

uniform every day, they should also bring their 

P.E. Kit every week (check the date for P.E. with 

the teacher). 

We also have a small stock of P.E.Kits and 

sweatshirts available in the office.  

 

 

www.islington.gov.uk/holidaychildcare

http://www.brigadeuniformdirect.uk.com/
mailto:parenthelp@brigade.uk.com
http://www.islington.gov.uk/holidaychildcare
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Head of School Notice Board-important dates 

*Remember to check this board as we may add or cancel certain events. 

You can also check our website for up to date information! 

 

JULY 
 

Mon 3rd Last week for after school clubs 

*Tues 11th Year 5/6 show Bugsy Malone hall - 6pm 2 tickets per child available now 

from Danielle. 
Wed 12th Nursery and Reception class sports day 9.15am -10.45am - Please come 

along 

New to Year 6 parent’s meeting – 3.30pm in the library 
Thurs 13th KS2 special music assembly 9.15am – please come along 

Reports go out to parents please collect from the class teacher 
Fri 14th  Moreland Has Got Talent 2.15pm Parents welcome 

Tues 18th Children meet their new teacher for September  

Drop in parents evening 4-6pm 
Wed 19th  Certificate assembly 9.15am please come along 

End of term party 2 -3.30pm please come along 
Thurs 20th Attendance and Punctuality assembly 9.15am parents welcome 

Class parties pm and Year 6 prom after school 
Fri 21st Year 6 leavers assembly/tea and cakes for parents 9.15am. Year 6 parents 

please try and come along  

Break up for summer holidays at 2pm.  NO PLAYCENTRE 

SEPTEMBER  

Mon 4th  Inset Day school closed to children 

Tues 5th Inset Day school closed to children 

Wed 6th  Children return to school 

Mon 18th  After school clubs re-start 

OCTOBER  

Thurs 12TH Inset Day school closed to children 

Friday 13th  Inset Day school closed to children 

                       
 *SORRY THE DATE FOR THE YEAR 6 SHOW HAD TO BE CHANGED THIS IS 
THE NEW  DATE. 
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Some lovely things have been happening in our class 

recently………… 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

Nursery   In nursery we have been preparing our children for the transition into their reception class, thank you 

for attending the Welcome meeting this week. We have been working on our letter formation and 

getting more familiar with the phase 2 phonics. Every day we are counting and starting to recognise 

larger numbers. We hope to see lots of you at our sports day on Wednesday 12th July at 9.15 am. 

Reception In Reception we have become independent writers and love to write instructions, messages and stories. 

We have been enjoying playing with the water and using our Critical thinking to work out different 

challenges of moving water from one side of the playground to the other. 

Year 1 In Maple class we have learned the story of 'The Odyssey'. In literacy, we acted out the story and then 

the children chose to write the story of 'Odysseus on the Island of the Cyclops. They published their 

work as a book. In topic, we also used 'The Odyssey' to create a class artwork. Maple class chose to 

build Odysseus' castle! They also made their own artpieces and have made a sail boat using silk painting 

for the sail and origami folding to make a paper boat. In maths, the class has been learning to subtract 

using numbers up to 20. We have used the strategy of making the tens and the ones to help us. 

Year 2 In Literacy we have been learning all about 'The Odyssey'. Finding out all about what Odysseus got up 

to on his journey and then we have written a letter back to his wife explaining his adventures. In Maths 

we have been looking at graphs and trying hard to interpret them and make comparisons between them. 

We are finishing the year with looking at shape and space. 

Year 3 Palm class have been very busy! We wrapped up our last term with some work around "Gateway to the 

world". We had the opportunity to research and learn things about different countries. In our topic we 

investigated how the sun and moon affects the earth. In Maths we have been learning how to work out 

equivalent fractions and recapping our work with long division and writing simple word problems. 

Year 4 In Year 4 we have been learning about adding and subtracting decimals in Maths as well as how to work 

out the area and perimeter of a shape. In Literacy we have continued to work on The Odyssey. We have 

written letters to and from Penelope and Odysseus, as well as acting out different parts of the story 

and rewriting the ending. In topic we have been getting ready to make Greek pots linked to our work 

about The Odyssey. We have been rehearsing a lot for our Pure Voices concert on the 18th. We hope 

you can come! 

Year 5 Year 5 have been using the story of Odysseus as part of the Take One Picture project for literacy, art 

and science. In Literacy we have been learning how to write newspaper reports about Odysseus' return 

home after his long journey. We have had some very creative headlines! For maths, they have been 

learning how to solve percentage word problems as well as learning all about angles.  Our new topic in 

science has been properties and changes in materials. We have had a very creative month as well - we 

have made Greek masks using paper mache and balloons and have attempted to build  very large Greek 

boat! They have also been working very hard to learn all of their lyrics for the Y6 end of year show. 

Year 6 Year 6 have been working hard practising the end of year show, tickets are available now only 2 per 

child. We all had a lovely time at the seaside yesterday! 

We are settling into our nursery 

routines. We really enjoyed reading 

The Very Hungry Caterpillar and 

The Owl Babies and have started to 

recognise some tricky 

words.  Thank you for helping your 

child to recognise the key words 

and thank you for donating food for 

the Harvest assembly.  

We have started to use 'Numicon' 

to help with our counting and this 

weeks homework will help them to 

recognise the 'Numicon' pieces. 

We are still collecting the money 

for cooking and gardening so if you 

have not yet paid please can you 

pay either £3.50 per term or £10.00 

for the year . 

Also if your child is still toilet 

training please can they have 2 lots 

of spare clothes. Thank you.  The 

Nursery Team 
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Thank you to so many of you for joining us on sports day this week. It was a great day (although a little hot!) and all of 

the children did brilliantly in their events. There was a real sense of team spirit from everyone and every child placed 

every effort into all of their events.  

Well done to the White Team who won the sports day trophy this year for sportsmanship! Well done also, to the Blue 

Team who won overall with a massive total of 251 points. Fantastic! 

Many children were rewarded in their individual events with winner’s medals and stickers. We tried very hard to ensure 

most children received these. Unfortunately, some children were unhappy that they didn't receive a medal. To rectify 

this we have provided every child with a participation certificate which will be sent home today.  

Above all, we were very proud of every single child! All children showed an exemplary positive attitude as well as 

excellent behaviour throughout the morning. They cheered each other and congratulated the winners - we are so very 

proud of all of you! Well done everyone!  

 


